STATEMENT BY THE ZIMBABWE MISSION ON THE OCCASION OF THE UPR OF THE REPUBLIC OF CONGO : 30 OCTOBER 2013.

Mr President, 

Zimbabwe warmly appreciates the report presented by the delegation of the Republic of Congo that focussed on the measures taken to implement the recommendations from the country’s first cycle review.

The Republic of Congo has put in place an admirable implementation strategy that involved the establishment of an Inter-Ministerial Follow-up Committee and a framework  document which sets the targets to be met, the time frame, the means and the actors.  This has been buttressed by the adoption of a Growth, Employment and Poverty Reduction Programme for the period 2012 – 2014.

Some of the impressive measures taken by the Republic of Congo include offering free treatment for malaria and TB for children under 15 years of age and the abolition of registration fees for examinations in primary, secondary, technical and vocational learning institutions.

Regarding its international obligations, the Republic of Congo has acceded to the Optional Protocols to the Convention on the Rights of the Child on the Sale of Children, Child Prostitution and Child Pornography and on the involvement of Children in Armed Conflict, among others.  
Zimbabwe suggest the following recommendations:

· The Republic of Congo should intensify its on-going  efforts towards improving the living conditions of the people, especially the most vulnerable groups; and 
· Extend its human rights awareness programme to all sections of the population.

Finally, Zimbabwe extends its best wishes to the Government and people of the Republic of Congo in their future  endeavours.
Thank you.
PAGE  
2

